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MINUTES OF THE HOUSE CORRECTIONS AND JUVENILE JUSTICE COMMITTEE

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Pat Colloton at 1:30 p.m. on January 25, 2011 in Room 
144-S of the Capitol.

All members were present

Committee staff present: 
Sean Ostrow, Office of the Revisor of Statutes
Jason Thompson, Office of the Revisor of Statutes
Lauren Douglass, Legislative Research
Robert Allison-Gallimore, Legislative Research
Jackie Lunn, Committee Assistant

Conferees appearing before the Committee:
Bob Keller, Captain, Johnson County Sheriff's Office
Jeremiah Morris, Johnson County Criminalistics Lab
Kyle Smith, Kansas Peace officers' Association
Mike Jennings, Assistant District Attorney, Sedgwick Co.
Jim Hill, Chief of Police, Salina
Tamara Gutierrez, Private Citizen
Adley Shallis, Private Citizen
Sarah Hansen, Kansas Association of Addiction Professionals
Sarah Fertig, Executive Director, Kansas Sentencing Commission

Others attending:

See attached.

Chairperson Colloton called the meeting to order and opened the floor for consideration of  HB 2001-
Local  law enforcement training reimbursement fund; expenditures  approved by commission on 
peace officers' standards and training.  She called on Sean Ostrow to explain the bill to the Committee.
Representative Roth moved HB 2001 out favorable for passage.  Representative Brookens seconded. 
Motion carried.

Next,  Chairperson  Colloton  introduced  Sarah  Fertig,  the  newly  appointed  Executive  Director  of  the 
Kansas Sentencing Commission.  

Chairperson Colloton then opened the hearing on HB 2049-Controlled substances, and called on Sean 
Ostrow, Office of the Revisor of Statutes,  to  explain the bill.   Upon the conclusion of the Revisor's 
explanation  of  the  bill,  Chairperson  Colloton  introduced  the  following  to  give  their  testimony  as 
proponents of the bill:

• Captain Bob Keller from the Johnson County Sheriff's Office. Captain Keller presented written 
copy  of  his  testimony,  which  can  be  found  in  its  entirety  in  the  offices  of  Legislative 
Administrative Services.  (Attachment 1)

• Jeremiah Morris, Johnson County Criminalistics Lab.  Mr. Morris presented written copy of his 
testimony, which can be found in its entirety in the offices of Legislative Administrative Services. 
(Attachment 2)

• Kyle  Smith,  Kansas  Peace  Officers  Association.   Mr.  Smith  presented  written  copy  of  his 
testimony, which can be found in its entirety in the offices of Legislative Administrative Services. 
(Attachment 3)

• Mike Jennings,  Assistant  District  Attorney,  Sedgwick County.   Mr.  Jennings presented written 
copy  of  his  testimony,  which  can  be  found  in  its  entirety  in  the  offices  of  Legislative 
Administrative Services.  (Attachment 4)

• Jim Hill,  Chief of Police, Salina, Kansas.  Chief Hill presented written copy of his testimony, 
which  can  be  found  in  its  entirety  in  the  offices  of  Legislative  Administrative  Services. 
(Attachment 5 )
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• Tamara Gutierrez, Private Citizen.  Ms. Guiterrez  presented written copy of her testimony, which 
can be found in its entirety in the offices of Legislative Administrative Services. (Attachment 6)

• Adley Shallis, Private Citizen.  Ms. Shallis did not present a written copy of her testimony.

• Deb Billingsly, Board of Pharmacy, presented “written only” proponent testimony, which can be 
found in its entirety in the offices of Legislative Administrative Services. (Attachment 7)

Sarah Hansen, Kansas Association of Addiction Professionals testified as a “neutral party”.  She presented 
written testimony, which can be found in its entirety in the offices of Legislative Administrative Services. 
(Attachment 8)

A question and answer session followed with all who testified on the bill.

With no others to speak or testify to the bill, Chairperson Colloton closed the hearing on HB 2049.

Chairperson Colloton adjourned the meeting at 2:40 pm with the next meeting scheduled for January 26, 
2011 at 1:30 pm in room 144-S.
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